
 

 
 
 

 

 

Project Update 
 
 

DANJERA DAM FACILITIES UPGRADE – STAGE 1 WORKS – ACCESS 
ROAD/ PARKING AREA/ PICNIC SHELTERS PROJECT – 74644E 

 
 
Dear Sir/Madam  
 
Shoalhaven City Council advised in October 2023 that the access road to the Dajera Dam 
recreational area would need to close to complete stage 1 of the upgrades at this site.  
 
Council committed to reviewing this temporary closure in the hope of allowing access short 
term to the Dam recreation area over the school holiday period.  
 
The recent storm events and localised flooding has damaged the access road cutting off 
safe access to the Dam recreation area. Council will be working to repair the access road 
so that work can continue on stage 1 of the project. 
 
Because of the damage to the dam access road and the school holidays commencing very 
soon, it will not be possible to allow short term access to the site for the school holiday 
period. 
 
The project, involves significant improvements to the recreational area, including widening 
the access road, landscaping enhancements, and the addition of new picnic shelters, car 
and trailer parking areas, and signage. 
 
While the closure is regrettable, Shoalhaven City Council emphasizes the importance of 
completing the works as scheduled to ensure the long-term safety and enjoyment of the 
facility for all visitors. 
 
Council acknowledges the inconvenience caused by the closure and apologizes for any 
disruption to residents and visitors. Council remains committed to keeping the community 
informed of project progress and will provide updates as they become available. 
 
Further progress information and regular updates regarding this project can be found at 
Council’s major project website at the following link/ QR Code: 
 
https://www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/Projects-Engagement/Major-Projects-Works/Danjera-
Dam-Recreational-Area-Construction-Project 
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If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact Robert Greig, Shoalhaven 
Water Group on (02) 4429 3675. Please quote Council’s reference 74644E.  

 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Robert Greig 
Project Manager  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


